
 “Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in elections once a year, but when you 
volunteer, you vote every day about the kind of community you want to live in.” -  Author unknown 

 

2017 Winner  
Aniketh Mukhirala  – Fairview Middle School 

 
 

Service remains the main driving force of good in many communities around the globe.  These 
communities thrive on the good done to them by ordinary people.  Every act of service has the ability to 
change the direction a community is header in. As an anonymous source puts it, “Volunteering is the 
ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in elections once a year, but when you volunteer, you vote 
every day about the kind of community you want to live in.” Service has a great potential to make a 
difference in your community. 
 
The aforementioned quote describes volunteering and its role in democracy. Democracy involves people 
participating in and determining how their government works. When you provide service to a 
community, you voice your opinion and state your position on certain matters. Volunteering for the Red 
Cross means you think that disaster relief is important, while helping out at the animal shelter means 
you believe in animals receiving a home.  In the way, service is a more direct and perhaps a more 
effective form of voting – and this establishes volunteering as the ultimate exercise in democracy. 
 
One aspect that I enjoy about volunteering is its ability to make you find something you like that you 
wouldn’t have otherwise. One experience I am fond of is Teen Court, an alternative to the main judicial 
system. Here, a minor who committed a crime would be judged by his or her fellow peers in a real court 
proceeding.  With this activity, I assisted the judicial process, and by doing this, I both helped out my 
local community and received the opportunity to do something I liked. Likewise, I am enthusiastic to 
improve and benefit my school as a whole. I now participate in student government and my choices 
change the conditions I’m surrounded by almost every day. 
 
Every person has their own sense of duty. Volunteering is one of the best ways to fulfill it. Several 
foundations have been created to allow people to satisfy their civic and moral duties and to encourage 
individuals to give their communities a helping hand.  Take for example, the Make-A-Wish Foundation, 
the Salvation Army, or the Red Cross. These organizations, together, retain a presence both nationally 
and internationally and are devoted to driving positive changes in a community. People all over the 
world have their lives changed or restored because of these organizations’ efforts.  Volunteers strive to 
make life better for people all around the world. 
 



In the future, I look forward to participating in more volunteering programs, and I believe in the 
importance of other people taking part as well. People are empowered by the ability to do good for 
others, and can create a dramatic change in the community. Being a responsible citizen and doing your 
part in the community helps to great those changes, and this indeed does make volunteering the 
ultimate exercise in democracy. The amount of impact someone’s service can have on a person, a 
household, or even an entire community truly is astonishing.  
      
 
 

2017 Runner-Up 
Natalie Johns  – Trinity Catholic School 

 
There are extraordinary people in this world; people who strive to make the world a better place, who 
willingly share their abilities with the less fortunate asking for nothing in return, who believe that 
everyone deserves the same opportunities to succeed. These people are known as volunteers, and their 
generous actions contribute to different causes every day. Fortunately, you can easily become a 
volunteer. Whether it is picking up trash on the side of the street, or helping out at your local animal 
shelter. Volunteering always reaches out to something or someone.  
 
“Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in elections once a year, but when you 
volunteer, you vote every day about the kind of community you want to live in.” This quote is stating 
that you can only get to vote in elections once a year for policies you believe in. However, if you 
volunteer, you get the opportunity to decide what kind of community you want to live in every day. 
Whether it is a peaceful, generous, or more kind community is completely up to you. 
 
Some community service projects that I participate in are serving at homeless shelters, helping with 
babysitting at my Church, and tutoring younger students at my school. My experiences have opened my 
eyes to others’ realities in this world that I wouldn’t know existed if I didn’t volunteer.  Every week I 
tutor a younger student at school. Tutoring is a great opportunity for students who need a little extra 
push in school. When I help my student with a word or a concept on an assignment I can tell when it 
finally clicks in their mind. As a result a warm, fuzzy feeling fills my body. This is a kind of feeling that 
occurs when you help someone, and it is the best feeling in the world. 
 
Another one of my experiences with community service was helping my school clean up after a 
hurricane.  Hurricane Hermine left Tallahassee in complete destruction. My school was especially 
disrupted by being covered by thousands of leave and huge tree branches. Since my school had given 
me so many things in life, I decided to give back to it. This is what you should think about if you are 
contemplating whether or not to help someone or something out. Your community has already given 
you so much. Would it hurt to give back? 
 
In conclusion, volunteering is a selfless act that helps others, and is easy to get involved in. Volunteers 
give their time and services to assist people in need. Volunteers can perform their jobs at homeless 
shelters, animal shelters, and other city, local, and communal areas. By being a volunteer you are 



fulfilling your duty as a citizen. You are also setting a good example for others, and being a leader in your 
area. Only you can decide what kind of community you want to live in. What will it be? 
 
 

 

2017 Honorable Mention 
Presley Allen  – Augusta Raa Middle School 

 
 
The quote above is a statement that represents the way a person can make a difference in their 
community. What the author is trying to their audience is that by volunteering, people can choose how 
they want to see their society improve or change. People of all ages can volunteer for the better of their 
community, so it is important that we as citizens understand that we can always have a say in how we 
want the world to be. 
 
As a volunteer myself, I can say that it really does make a difference on how you want to change things 
around you. Last semester at my school, I decided to become a Unified Partner in my school’s Special 
Olympics program. This program was started by Eunice Shriver in 1968 to help include children with 
special needs in athletic activities and to make friends with others to help increase their social skills. It 
has helped me see that in my community, I want to see everyone be accepted for who they are. To help 
further achieve this idea of equality, I also work with my dance studio’s (Sharon Davis School of Dance) 
special needs dance class. This class is a more one-on-one dancing partnership that helps people of all 
ages understand that they are capable of anything! By volunteering with these programs I am voting to 
see a growth in the community’s idea of acceptance. I can vote every day in or democracy by choosing 
to work with and accept others. 
 
Along with working with these programs, I also volunteer with Canopy Oaks Elementary school’s 
teachers during the summer. With teachers I help them organize their rooms, make hundreds of die 
cuts, and build their class web-sites. I usually try to help out older-aged teachers, or new teachers 
because I can tell that it means so much to them to either be helped or feel welcomed. I try to spread 
the message of kindness by volunteering with these teachers during the summer because I feel that 
sometimes teens could learn to be a bit more selfless. In my community I am choosing to make people 
feel welcomed and relieved to have someone’s help so that others can maybe radiate kindness from one 
person to another to make the people feel more comfortable with others. 
 
In conclusion, by volunteering I am able to vote on how I want to see a change in my community. By 
volunteering you are able to work in organizations that have the same motives that you want to see 



grow around you. Although there is no literal ballot, people of all ages can vote to do what’s best for 
their community and see their town grow. 
 

 


